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Further to your request for information dated 16th February 2022, I am pleased to provide the following response. 

Your request:
I am writing in relation to the COVID-19 vaccination programme carried out across Wales.
Please provide the following:

What advice to date have you given to all NHS Wales staff, GP practices and vaccinators under your area of authority, in relation to obtaining fully Informed Consent from patients before administering COVID-19 vaccines?

Specifically:

1. Were patients routinely informed of the individual risk that COVID-19 posed to them, for their particular age group?

2. Were patients routinely informed that these vaccines are still part of an ongoing trial until 2023?

3. Were patients routinely informed that these vaccines were authorised for emergency use only?

4. Were patients routinely informed that these mRNA vaccines have never before been used on human beings?

5. Were patients routinely informed that the vaccine manufacturers currently all have immunity from liability for any adverse events and death?

6. Were patients routinely informed there is no medium to long term safety data for these vaccines?

7. Were patients routinely informed it is not known how these vaccines affect fertility or the reproductive system, especially in younger people?

8. Were patients routinely informed of the constituent components / ingredients of the vaccines they received?

9. Were patients routinely informed they can still catch and spread COVID-19 after vaccination?

10. Were patients routinely made aware of the Yellow Card data for these vaccines, which shows a disturbingly high number of serious injuries and deaths compared to all other vaccines combined over the last 30 years?
11. Exactly what other Informed Consent if any was given/obtained, relating to the risks and benefits of these vaccines?

Our response:

Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board (BCUHB) adheres to and shares all of the Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI), Welsh Government, and Public Health Wales guidance on consent and provision of information to citizens to enable them to make an informed choice on the COVID-19 vaccination. In accordance with the Health Board’s obligation to advise and assist, please find below the link to each website, as well as to the Health Board’s COVID-19 web page:
Coronavirus (COVID-19): guidance and support - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
Coronavirus (COVID-19) | Topic | GOV.WALES
Coronavirus (COVID-19) - Public Health Wales (nhs.wales)
COVID-19 - Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board (nhs.wales)










We welcome correspondence through the medium of Welsh

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth drwy gyfrwng y Gymraeg


